

Player Development Meeting 1-15-20

<u>Present:</u> Dan Selander, Kevin Mooney, Troy Engebretson, Mike Haglund, Mitch Sweep, Dave Zimmer, Shannon Olmscheid, Rand Roske(late attending)

Absent: Zach Johnson,

Others Present: Scott Klatt, Cory Zeiher, Amanda Henry

Skills Night Experiment

Discussion on how everyone liked having all the squirts in one building and all mites in the other building for skills night. Feedback was overall positive. We did have some parents express concern on the difficulty on getting both a squirt and mite to 2 different buildings. Another complaint was not enough communication to the parents nor was it early enough. Mooney stated that the calendar was already set to continue to run this way through the rest of year.

Possibly next year, run 1 month separate and then all groups in one building.

Discuss Issues-

Mitch relayed information that he received about a Riverlakes 12u coach that made an inappropriate comment in the handshake line to an opposing player.

D5 Squirt Updates

The D5 squirt tournament is March 7-8-9

Only team not participating is hutch squirt c

Squirt C - Tourney will be held at Sauk Rapids

Squirt B - Will hold 2 tournaments (black division at Sartell and blue division will be at Paynesville and Willmar) Struggling teams go to the lower division.

Squirt A - Tourney will be held at Stma

Bantam Issue

We as a committee discussed what happened with the bantam player that made an inappropriate comment to a player on an opposing team. We talked about how coaches should handle a future similar incident. This will be added to next year's coaches meeting agenda.

Referee issues

Scott informed us that Michael Gephardt (head of referees) may be a little upset with Riverlakes after a meeting he had about referee's swearing.

Next Meeting: February 19th, 6:30pm at Queen Bee's in Paynesville.